Portland Museum of Art
Proposed Parking lot and associated landscaping

Staff presentation:   PB Workshop May 13, 2008

1. The proposal includes a surface parking lot for 45 vehicles set back from Spring Street about 65 feet. Associated landscaping along Spring Street has been designed as gardens with a formal historic theme.  A raingarden that doubles as a water treatment bioretention cell is located at the northeast end of the site near Oak Street.
2. The proposal is an interim use of the former YWCA site while the Museum develops long term plans for the site as part of the overall Museum development. The parking lot use is anticipated to be used only by Museum administration and be in place for 15-20 years.

3. This is a conditional use within the B3 zone and is subject to particular requirements in the B3 Zoning ordinance, the Site Plan standards and the B3 Downtown Urban Design Guidelines.

4. While broadly acceptable from an historic, landscape, engineering and traffic review perspective, the scale of the site and its prominence along Spring Street have raised some concerns and questions regarding the:
a. Low levels of lighting in some parts of the parking area and absence of lighting in the gardens

b. Treatment of the retaining wall and chain link fencing along the rear of the site and near oak Street (this is owned by the Museum)

c. Nature of public access and use of the garden areas and future management

